
 

 

HEATHWALL  
CHANGES TO NINE ELMS LANE 

Starting on 21 January 2019 the layout of a section of Nine Elms Lane, outside of the 
Heathwall Pumping Station worksite, will be changing. These changes are to facilitate the 
Tideway works whilst ensuring minimal impact to the local community and road users. The 
works will include: 
 

- A new pedestrian crossing. This is being installed to replace the existing temporary 
pedestrian crossing and which will improve road safety for pedestrians; 

- A new cycle lane, in both directions; 

- Removal of the existing traffic island at the Ponton Road junction;  
- Removal of the bus lanes for this section of the road. The eastbound bus lane will 

become part of the Tideway worksite; 
- The eastbound footpath which will remain open but will be shut down intermittently 

during off-peak hours to allow for deliveries to the worksite. 
 
These works will take approximately eight weeks to complete. The road will remain open 
during the works, with traffic management and diversions providing the necessary safe 
working areas to complete the works in stages. We will provide progress and updates as 
necessary during the works. 
 
These changes will improve road safety and ensure smooth traffic flow in the area.  
 
 
 
 

 Key information here 
 
Dates: 21 January 2019 for approximately 
eight weeks 
 
Working hours: 

 08:00 – 18:00 Monday to Friday 

 08:00 – 13:00 Saturday 
 

What to expect: 

 Traffic management in place during 
works 
 

What we will do: 

 Continue to monitor noise and 
vibration levels 

 Keep you informed of upcoming 

works 
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